
 

 

9 May 2022  

 

  
By email:  
 
 
Re: FTE staff  

 

Dear    

 

Official information request  

Please find below our response to your official information request relating to FTE staff:  

1. How many FTE staff in total were employed by your organisation as at 31 

December 2021? 

FTES Actual 

Permanent Staff (incl. 1.8 FTE on 

secondment or maternity leave) 67.6 

Fixed Term 17.9 

Additional (Consumer new 2021/22) 5.0 

Total 90.5 

 

2. What percentage of FTE staff in your organisation were earning a salary of 

$100,000 or more as at 31 December 2021?  

51% of Commission staff were earning a salary of $100,000 or more as at 31 

December 2021 

 

3. How many FTE staff were employed by your organisation for the COVID-19 

Response as at 31 December 2021, if any, and how many of these roles are 

permanent?  

 

There were no Commission staff employed for the COVID-19 Response as at 31 

December 2021. 

 

4. As of today’s date, how many square meters of office space does your 

organisation have in total?  



Financial year  Area 

2021/22 1,126m2 

 

The Commission also contracts 10 desk spaces we lease from the Ministry of 

Health in Penrose, Auckland. This is not reported on a per square metre basis 

as it includes access to office facilities, meeting rooms and the 10 workstations. 

The Commission also contracts 1 desk space in Christchurch.  

5. Was there a Government Relations Team in your organisation as at 31 

December 2021, and if so, how many FTE staff work in government 

relations roles?  

 

The Commission does not have a government relations team and has not had a 

team of this kind. 

 

If you have any queries, please feel free to contact us at info@hqsc.govt.nz. If any 

additional factors come to light which are relevant to your request, please do not 

hesitate to contact us so that these can be considered.  

Please note that the Commission publishes some of its OIA responses on its 

website, after the response is sent to the requester. The responses published are 

those that are considered to have a high level of public interest. We will not 

publish your name, address or contact details. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Alana Emery 

OIA Coordinator  

Health Quality & Safety Commission 




